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Cares and Concerns and Activities    
SEPTEMBER SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES WILL BE HELD AT 9:00 AM AT BUFFALO LUTHERAN CHURCH. 
PASTOR JACK DAMIEN CAN BE CONTACTED BY THE CHURCH PHONE AT 701-749-2309 AND THOSE 
IMPORTANT MESSAGES WILL BE FORWARDED TO PASTOR JACK AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. HE WILL 
APPRECIATE BEING CONTACTED BY PHONE REGARDING ANY SPECIAL EVENTS SUCH AS BAPTISMS OR 
FUNERALS! YOU CAN CONTACT CAROL HINTZ, OUR SECRETARY, BY LEAVING A MESSAGE ON ST. 
PAUL’S LUTHERAN CHURCH’S PHONE AT 749-2309 OR CALLING CAROL AT HER HOME AT 701-429-
0030. 
   

The Church Office should be open on Fridays from 1 PM-3 PM. If you find you need something at a 
different time don’t hesitate to call Carol at her home at 701-429-0030.    

 
May we remember with prayers of sympathy the family and friends of Terry Buringrud of Tower City.  
Terry passed away July 16 and his funeral was held Saturday, July 20, at Lerud Mathias Funeral Home 
Chapel in Valley City. Burial will be in the Greenwood Cemetery at a later date. 

 
Ecumenical Vacation Bible School was be held Sunday, July 28 – Thursday August, 1, 2024. Thursday 
there will be a potluck picnic in the Tower City Park with a program following at St Paul’s Lutheran 
Church in Tower City.   
 
The benefit for the family of Terry Buringrud was well attended. Huge shoutout to those that were able 
to give their time and talents to Terry’s family.  The kids and their extended family were very grateful for 
everything.  We live in a very caring community. Thanks to everyone who helped make the benefit 
happen! 
 
If there is anyone interested in chairing the angel tree please call or text Andrea Richman. Andrea and 
Adele will do the food baskets. 
 
Saturday September 7 Hunter Smith and Kindra Hanlin will be getting married at St Paul’s Lutheran. 

 


